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October 16, 2007
CERTIFIED MAIL NO:        
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED
Mr. Angelo Rossello, Owner
Suncoast Cleaners of Pasco Inc.

4205 Little Road 

New Port Richey Fl 34655
Subject:
Warning Letter No: WL07-0026AS101SWD

AIRS ID No: 1010333

Pasco County

Dear Mr. Rossello:

The purpose of this letter is to advise you of possible violations of law for which you may be responsible, and to seek your cooperation in resolving the matter.  An inspection of your facility on October 15, 2007 located at 4205 Little Road, New Port Richey Fl 34655 in Pasco County indicates violations of Florida Statutes and Rules may exist at this facility. 


Specifically, an inspection of your facility on October 15, 2007 indicates you are operating since February 2006 without submitting a General Permit Registration Form. 
-


Rule 62-213.300(3)(a), F.A.C. States:


The duration of this general permit is five years.  No later than 30 days prior to the fifth anniversary of the filing of intent to use this general permit, the responsible official shall submit a new notice of intent which shall contain all current information regarding the facility.  The general permit is not transferable and does not follow a change in ownership of the facility.  Prior to any sale, other change of ownership, or permanent shutdown of the facility, the responsible official shall notify the Department.
-
Florida Statutes, Chapter 403.161(1)(b) states that it shall be a violation of this chapter, and it shall be prohibited for any person to fail to obtain any permit required by this chapter or by rule or regulation, or to violate or fail to comply with any rule, regulation, order, permit, or certification adopted or issued by the Department pursuant to its lawful authority.
The conditions revealed by the review of the inspection report on Sptember 11   , 2007 and any other activities at your facility that may be contributing to violations of the above-described statutes or rules should be ceased.  Operation of a facility in violation of state statutes or rules may result in liability for damages and restoration, and the judicial imposition of civil penalties up to $10,000 per violation per day pursuant to Sections 403.141 and 403.161, Florida Statutes.
You are requested to contact Danille Henry at (813) 632-7600, Extension 104, or at Danielle.Henry@dep.state.fl.us, within fifteen (15) days of the date of this warning letter to arrange a meeting or teleconference with Department personnel to discuss this matter.  You may bring anyone with you to the meeting that you feel could help resolve this matter. The Department is interested in reviewing any facts you may have that will assist in determining whether any violations have occurred.

Please be advised this Warning Letter is part of an agency investigation, preliminary to agency action in accordance with Section 120.57(4), Florida Statutes.  We look forward to your cooperation in completing the investigation and resolution of this matter.

Sincerely yours,

Deborah Getzoff

District Director

Southwest District

Date

cc:
Dianne Spingler, DARM

Facility Enforcement File

